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Dear Sir, 
 
I realise that it may be too late to have this query considered by the petitions 
committee ahead of Tuesday meeting which will, again, consider the above petition. 
 
Transport Scotland granted £3 million for the two deep water berths planned at 
Montrose Harbour, work was due to begin in June of this year but has been delayed, 
also our Government granted £5 million for a grain store which is also due to be 
constructed at Montrose Harbour. 
 
These projects, alone, will have a huge impact on the congestion at the A90/A937 
Laurencekirk junction.  They will encourage many heavy Lorries and trailers direct 
through this site. We already know that Lorries and trailers cannot sit safely on the 
central reservation. 
 
With all this in mind, my query is, was any kind of vehicle capacity study carried out 
at the A90/A937 junction before these grants were made. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
Jill Campbell 


